
SPECIAL EVENT NOTIFICATION 
St George MarathonTraffic Impact 

 
 
On Saturday, October 4th, 2025, the City of St George will welcome 8,000 runners for the 
St George Marathon and Half Marathon presented by Intermountain Health. This annual event 
will start in Central, Utah and end at Vernon Worthen Park in St George. 
 
This letter provides specific information for your neighborhood to help residents adjust plans 
to accommodate the race and to minimize impacts to your day’s activities. Detour signage will 
be placed to help you navigate around the closures. 
 
IN YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD…Winchester/Ledges 
 
 
Saturday, October 4, 2025 
 
6:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 
 
The following traffic control will permit northbound access onto SR-18 from the Ledges to 
Diamond Valley. Northbound traffic will be redirected to the southbound access of SR-18. Traffic 
will cross SR-18 to the roundabout and be led by Pilot Car via Ledges Parkway, Winchester Rd 
and Hawkeye Rd to W 5745 N then via SR-18 North to Diamond Valley.  
 
Southbound traffic will be controlled by the St George Police Department. Cars exit Ledges 
Parkway onto SR-18. Only one lane will be available to southbound traffic. One lane of the 
southbound lanes will be dedicated to northbound traffic as far as Ledges Parkway. Both 
Northbound lanes on SR -18 will be closed for the runners.  
 
THERE WILL BE NO ACCESS TO THE NORTH ENTRANCE OF SNOW CANYON STATE 
PARK UNTIL 1:00 P.M. 
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